A Message from the North West Representatives to the UNISON NJC Commitee

Dear Colleague,

You will have received the Pay Justice 2016 Bulletin Issue 12 from the UNISON Centre which set out developments at the UNISON NJC Committee meeting of 27th April as follows:-

“NJC Pay – Committee agrees to accept offer 

The NJC Committee met today to consider the latest position on NJC pay. The Committee noted that several regions had now reported that they did not feel they could mobilise sufficient sustained industrial action. 

In the light of this changed position, the Committee agreed to withdraw the request for a formal industrial action ballot previously submitted to UNISON’s Industrial Action Committee. 

In doing so, the Committee recognised that the effect of this is to accept the Local Government Association (LGA’s) pay offer for 2016/18.”

Following receipt of this Bulletin a number of North West Branches and activists have already contacted the Regional Office and the North West representatives to the UNISON NJC Committee seeking further information. A full update report will be given at the next meeting of the North West Regional Local Government Service Group, which is scheduled for the 14th July. Mindful this is some time away and that Branches naturally have queries in relation to the North West position your North West Representatives to the UNISON NJC Committee can provide this as an interim statement.

The North West Regional Local Government Service Group Meeting on 21st April unanimously endorsed the actions taken to date by its representatives to the UNISON NJC Committee (report attached for information). In light of this democratic mandate the North West representatives who attended the UNISON NJC Committee on 27th April (see below) proposed that the UNISON NJC Committee’s pre-existing request for a formal industrial action ballot be restated to UNISON’s Industrial Action Committee. When the proposal was made to accept the LGA’s pay offer for 2016/18 your North West representatives supported a request for a recorded vote to be taken. Your North West representatives voted against the proposal to accept the LGA’s pay offer for 2016/18, in line with established North West Regional Local Government Service Group policy.  

Regards

North West Representatives and attendees to the UNISON NJC Committee

For further enquiries please contact:

Sue Glithero (sue.glithero@stockport.gov.uk)

Rena Wood (r.wood@manchester.gov.uk)

Pat McDonagh (p.mcdonagh@manchester.gov.uk)

